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Orléans, France, January 4th , 2022 

 

Dear Umpires correspondents, 
 
 
We have the pleasure to invite one umpire from your Badminton Association to officiate at the: 

 
Orléans Masters – BWF Tour Super 100 

March, 29th to April 3rd 2022 - Palais des Sports of Orléans 
 
The “Orléans Masters” will be held in a sports venue located only 100 km from Paris Orly international 
airport (ORY) and one-hour train from Paris-Austerlitz railway station.  
 
The umpires should arrive on time to attend a welcome meeting that will be held on March 28th 
Monday around 2pm. 
 
All umpires are expected to arrive in Orleans on Sunday 27st March and of the day. 
 
Accommodation (including breakfast, lunch and dinner) will be provided by the organizers from 
March 27th Sunday dinner until April 3rd, Sunday lunch. 
  
Travel costs (air and train fares) to Paris-Orly or Paris-Charles de Gaulle airports and to Orleans 
railway station should be borne by the umpire or its own association. 
 
Shuttles will be available, from Sunday to Sunday, free of charge, to and from Paris-Orly airport. 
Shuttles will also be available from Paris CDG airport with a rate of 50 €/person. 
Shuttle buses will also be provided from Orleans railway station and also between hotels and the 
tournament venue. 
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COVID-19 Protocol 
 
The final COVID-19 protocol is not yet fully defined but it is highly probable that: 
 
1. Pre-arrival: All technical officials must follow the French Government guidelines for their entry in 
France. (available anytime at : Coming to France? Your Covid-19 questions answered - Ministry for 
Europe and Foreign Affairs (diplomatie.gouv.fr)) 
 
2. On arrival to Orleans, each technical official may have a COVID-19 PCR test on Monday 
March the 28th, then will not be permitted to leave their hotel rooms until a negative result has been 
obtained (up to 12 hours). Later, another one on Thursday 1st  of April with no need to quarantine 
whilst waiting for the results. 
 
The organizer bears the costs of the two on site tests in Orleans. 
Do not travel if you feel ill and/or if you show symptoms of flu. 
 
Depending on received applications, BE accredited or certificated umpires could be taken on but we 
will give priority to BWF accredited or certificated umpires for the final selection. 
 
We would be grateful if you give us the name and contact details of your umpire before February 6th 
2022. Please do not make any travel arrangement at this time and wait our confirmation. 
 

Best regards. 
Head of “Orléans Masters”, Franck LAURENT 

  



 

Headquarter : CLTO BADMINTON EVENT 1 boulevard de Québec – 45000 ORLEANS  
Tél :+33 2 45 48 21 62 E-mail  contact.orleansmasters@cltobadminton.fr Internet : http://www.orleansinternational.fr 

 
 

Nomination Form 

(Response before February 6th 2022) 

 

 

 

Orleans Masters 
Form to be returned to “Fédération Française de Badminton”  

 (by e-mail umpires@ffbad.org) 

 

 

 

National Association of  

First Name  

Last Name  

Mobile number  

Email address  

Umpire Grade  
 

 

  


